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January 31, 2023

The Louisa County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at the Supervisors office. The meeting was called to order at 8:30 a.m. by Chris Ball, Chairman. The following Board members were present: Brad Quigley, Shawn Maine. Also, present in person Bill Small and Randy Schlutz.
Board members voting “AYE” unless otherwise noted. 
Pledge of Allegiance
	                Motion Quigley, seconded by Maine to approve the agenda for January 31, 2023
                Motion Maine, seconded by Quigley to approve the minutes for January 24, 2023
                Motion Quigley, seconded by Maine to approve special claims for January 31, 2023
                The following meetings were attended.  Both Quigley and Maine attended the Public Records training that was held for County Boards and Employees. Quigley also attended the EMA. Quigley also met contractors to get estimates to put out bids for windows at the Complex.
	
	
	515.16

	                 There were no payroll changes to review.
                 The Board then opened the bids that were submitted for replacing the Food Pantry. One bid was from Moore Plumbing & HVAC LLC in the amount of $6,960.00.  The second was from Odessa Mechanical Contracting Inc in the amount of $6,350.00.
                  Motion Maine, seconded by Quigley to accept the low bid from Odessa Mechanical Contracting in the amount of $6,350.00.
                  Jerry Koering, Assured Partners, spoke to the Board about the renewal rates for the Health Insurance Premiums for the FY24 Budget Year.  Going through the ISAC group with Wellmark the overall rate came out at 8%.  Koering offered a few different examples and using past history and with the partial self-funded reserves the Board felt secure that could go with the 6% and still have a comfortable cushion.  
                 Cole Smith, LDG, gave the board an update as to what has been happening around the County. Smith also requested more from the County since the rate had not changed since 2004. The amount he was requesting was $20,000 from the $12,000 currently.  Ball asked what the LDG Board thought of the request, and Smith admitted that the actual LDG Board has not recently met. Currently he is under the guidance of the Extension Council since the two joined to support his position and were able to offer better benefits.  Smith is hoping the LDG Board is able to get re-established as several small businesses in the area have some good ideas.
                  The Board then discussed the topic of appointments to the EMS Advisory Council. Bill Small had the question if the Ambulances would be in control of the money, similar to Township Trustees,  or if the Board would have control. Sturgell stated the code section was not clear on that, and the Advisory Council may want to consult with other counties that have passed this in their counties.  Quigley asked for discussion and possible action to be placed on next week’s agenda and for Sturgell to email the Ambulances to notify them of the meeting.
                  Motion Quigley, seconded by Maine to table discussion of EMS Advisory Council appointments until the February 7th meeting.
	
	
	3127.57

	                  Motion Maine, seconded by Quigley to approve the Class E Retail Liquor License for Casey’s Marketing Co.
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	                  Motion Quigley, seconded by Maine to approve the Auditor’s Quarterly Report.
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	                  Motion Maine, seconded by Quigley to approve the Treasurers December Semi-Annual Report.
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	                  There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting on the motion adjourned at 10:25 a.m. to begin Budget Sessions.
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                Budget Session opening right after the regular Board meeting

ending at 10:25 a.m.

                The Recorder’s Budget was reviewed. Next the Budgets for the County Complex, General Services Courthouse, Clerk of Court, and Non Departmental Budgets, Veterans Affairs, Mental Health, and General Assistance.  

            The Board took a break for lunch from 11:45 until 1:00 p.m.

            At 1:00 p.m. Budget Sessions resumed with the Zoning, Public Health, Environmental Health, Information Technology, Historical Society, Ambulances, Libraries, Health Insurance and other Budgetary Items.    
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	            Adjournment at 3:05 p.m. for Budget Session.
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	_____________________________                   ____________________________

Sandi Sturgell, Louisa County Auditor                Chris Ball, Chairman of the Board   
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                                                                                                 January 26, 2023
  Budget Session

          The Louisa County Board of Supervisors met in a budget session at

Supervisors office at 1:15 p.m. Present Chris Ball, Chairman and Board members

Brad Quigley and Shawn Maine. 

           The first budget that was reviewed was for the County Safety Program.  The next Department was that of the County Sheriff. Sheriff Turner, and Chief Deputy Marquardt were present for the discussions. 

           There being no further business to come before the Board, the work session ended at 2:24 p.m.
_____________________________                   ____________________________

Sandi Sturgell, Louisa County Auditor                Chris Ball, Chairman of the Board   

